At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th March 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)                             
   Mr. R. Bass      
   Mr S Beard
   Mrs. A. Carver   
   Mrs J. Faiers
   Mr. J. Steel

   Mrs M. Warfield   
   Mr. M Wattis 
   Mr E Whittaker

   Cllr D Chambers 
   Cllr D Godwin 
   Cllr C Grove
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk   

Apologies: Mrs J Davison
Declaration of Interests: None
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Grove report the sad news of the death of the interim CEO, Steve Stewart. The county council approved a tax rise of 4.94%, comprising 1.94% for the main council tax and a 3% rise in funds for Adult Social Care. It is also intended to improve roads and footways. Three senior executives have been appointed to the County Council, the Chief Finance Officer is Michael Hudson, from Wiltshire, the Chief Commissioning Officer is Andrew Spice from Sussex, and the Interim Director of Adult Social Care Services is Avril Wilson from West Sussex along with our new Chief Executive, Paul Robinson from Derby City.
The highways team have worked hard gritting roads during the recent adverse weather. County Council supplied grit bins are yellow. Parishes can have their own bins to supplement that which the County Council deems essential, by buying green bins. The use of grit in them is entirely within the powers of the parish council. This Wednesday, the annual skills show will be held at the Chateau Impney. Construction is about to start at the new Worcestershire Parkway Station. At Upton-upon-Severn, Phase 1 of the road raising scheme is in full swing by the entrance to Upton Marina. Works on Worcester Southern Link Road are continuing in the vicinity of Battenhall Bridge, ready for the major widening when the railway line closes for 5 days in May.
District Councillors’ Report: Cllr Chambers reported that the council’s 5 year business plan has been approved. The new building adjacent to the council house is to proceed. In order to address future funding shortfall the council are considering setting up a company to build houses for private rent. The alternate weekly bin collections will commence on 1st April. It is hoped that the 5G project will be rolled out shortly. There was discussion about the need to ensure that either future development was adjacent to existing infrastructure or that the infrastructure was closely linked to the scheme.
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved that the minutes of the meetings held on the 5th February 2018, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 8th February 2018:  
Vicarage Green: It was agreed that an additional sign would be erected advising of the orientation of the football pitch.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Carver reported that Cllr Grove had agreed to fund the purchase of grabbers gloves etc for litter picking.
Highways: There was discussion about the need for a grit bin(s). The clerk to obtain costs.
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that the allotments were generally in good order.
Anti-Social Behaviour: No report.
Village Hall: The need to provide CCTV in the vicinity was discussed. 

Broadheath Common: No report.

Update on proposals for sports facilities: A summary of the suggested schemes would be sent out with the newsletter for comment.
Land Purchase: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Beard and resolved to appoint Mr Douglas Godwin to act for the parish council in any future land negotiations.
Closure of Village Stores: Mr Glossop hoped the project group would join a scheme which would provide match funding for the proposed shop. 

Suspension of Standing Orders: No reports.
Correspondence: No correspondence
Planning applications for consideration: No applications
Finance: 
a) to consider invoices for payment. It was proposed Mrs Warfield, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:                                                                                                              
1. FATA Automation -  (£10.00 + VAT,£2.00)       


          £24.00

2. M, Davis – Maintain Lengthsman Scheme Dec 2017 & Jan 2018              £24.32
                             - Renew Norton Internet Security until 4/3/2019
                      £19.99
                                                                                                 Total                         £44.31
               
Date of Next meeting: Monday 9th April 2018 at 7.00pm followed by the Annual Parish meeting at 8.00pm
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